
 I began my forth 

day in June 1998 Women's 

# 2 at the old Knoxville 

Catholic High School. My 

weekend was only 3 

months after my dear 

friend whom I had cared 

for passed to eternal life. I 

wasn’t sure if Father just 

thought I needed to learn 

more about the Catholic 

faith, or if he saw straight 

through my inner most 

being. How could he know 

about the baggage that I 

had been carrying for most 

of my life? Would this 

“retreat” he was telling me 

about called a Cursillo (I 

couldn’t even pronounce 

it) help me in any way? I 

wasn’t sure, I was really 

scared and deep down I 

did not want to go. It was 

only after a lot of prayers, 

the Holy Spirit guiding 

me, and a “yes I think you 

should go”, from my insur-

ance rep (a parishioner at my 

church) that I finally commit-

ted. How life changing! My 

Cursillo weekend was major 

conversion for me. 

 So here I am still in 

awe about how Loving and 

Merciful Our Lord is! How 

awesome that He can Love us 

with “all our moles’.  It was 

in 1998 that Carmine Sesa 

had asked me if I would be 

interested in coming to a se-

cretariat meeting. I said yes 

and here I am today the treas-

urer. I have been so very 

blessed to be a part of this 

awesome Movement starting 

with Carmine whom was the 

1st Lay Director of our Dio-

cese. 

 As the treasurer, I 

have witnessed time and time 

again such generous giving 

from my brothers and sisters 

in Christ. I have been  blessed 

to be part of a group that is so 

generous with their monetary 

blessings. Sometimes it will 

be on the weekends, or maybe 

when the annual appeal letter 

goes out from our lay direc-

tor, or it is just for no reason 

that a donation comes in the 

mail. I am amazed and so 

humbled by those who give so 

much of their treasure. Espe-

cially in an economy like to-

day when so many are strug-

gling just to make ends meet. 

So many are without jobs and 

see little hope for the future. 

How blessed are we to be part 

of this Awesome Movement 
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that we continue to give of 

our treasure because we be-

lieve in the method and know 

that it works. 

 Some of us aren’t 

blessed with the monetary 

wealth that our brothers and 

sisters may have. It is in 

those of us that I see over and 

over again giving of their 

time to set up for the week-

ends, school of leaders, 

Grand Ultreya or Diocesan 

encounter. It is in our broth-

ers and sisters that give in 

these ways that allow us to 

enjoy the fellowship without 

realizing all the prep work 

that is involved. I have been 

blessed to help with and wit-

ness the many volunteers that 

have helped to set up and 

clean up on the last few 

Spanish weekends. Beatrice, 

Alicia and Nellie and their 

crews gave of their time, 

every time help was needed. 

Some of their children also 

helped in the ways they could 

with the vacuuming, dusting 

and cleaning at Apison. Chil-

dren learn by our example 

and what a beautiful way to 

pass our love for this move-

ment to these little ones. 

 Another example of 

giving of our time is taking 

pictures on the weekend like 

Angie and Sharon do. What 

about name tags and the team 

roster and candidate address 

list? Angie and Sharon both 

have given of their time to 

create name tags and correct, 

type and print the rosters so 

that they can be ready to go 

in the take home packets. 

Who sets up the rooms for 

school of leaders, sets up the 

sound system, makes coffee 

and prepares the other things 

that need to be done? Kay 

and Kurt always make sure 

that St. Thomas is ready for 

us when we go there. There 

are so many ways for us to 

give. These are only a few 

examples of those who give 

endlessly and in different 

ways. You can give in any 

way you can. We need your 

help! 

 How blessed we are 

to be part of a movement that 

has so many brothers and 

sister willing to give of their 

time, talent and treasure. I ask 

you to please search your 

hearts and give in whatever 

way you can. The success of 

the movement depends on us. 

We have to give of our treas-

ure to keep this beautiful 

movement alive and growing. 

Thank you from the bottom 

of my heart for all you have 

already given. May God con-

tinue to Bless each and every 

one of you and your families. 

 To quote a few 

words from my favorite Saint 

Francis, “For it is in giving 

that we receive-- It is in par-

doning that we are pardoned 

and it is in dying that we are 

born to eternal life.” De Col-

ores! 
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Members of the Secretariat 
 

Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, St. Patrick, 2518 W Andrew Johnson Hwy, Morristown, 
TN 37814  (423) 586-9174, awaraksa@hotmail.com 
Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569, jim-
heath@charter.net 
Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801, 865-719-0280, angela-
feltz127@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774 865-458-6717, ste-
vepacitti@hughes.net 
Co-Cursillo— Greg English, 296 Davey Crocket Rd., Limestone, TN, 37681 
423-257-3595, gregeng47@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo, Spanish—Beatriz Rincan, 3225 Hedrick Lane Cleveland 37323 
423-614-0296, gmexicutie857@hotmail.com 
Post-Cursillo—Dick Shriver, 2000Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-688-8601, 
shriver51@aol.com 
English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858, 
schering4@aol.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Alicia Mora, 309 Kilgore St. Athens, TN 37303, Cell 
423-368-5310, ALEXM2005@univision.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Erasmo Hernandez, 803 Northside Dr., Athens, 
TN, 37303, Cell, 423-507-7568, Home 423-507-7311, erasmohernandezb@hotmail.com 
Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311 423-472-2461, bam-
bilynn2@bellsouth.net 
Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774 865-458-8510, kayshel-
don@bellsouth.net 
Music—Judy Holt, 10 Flamingo Ct., Johnson City, TN 37601, 423-767-6394, jjholt@charter.net 

Assistants to the Secretariat 
Coordinator Parish Representatives—Bob Ketteringham, 3437 Bentwood Dr. Kodak, TN, 
37764, 865-933-5486, bobbykett@yahoo.com 

Group Reunion Rep.-- Peter Ulmer 11509 Ivy, Knoxville, TN.37934(865) 548-6508  
Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, 
robert@morris.net 
Co-ordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City, 37601, 423-282-
1616, jjholt@chartertn.net 

Coordinator Palanca—Velma Burke, 3697 Miser, Louisville, TN 37777, (865-)983-2812 , 
velma_burke@yahoo.com 
Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572 931-788-1019, 
cartalks@frontiernet.net 
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Cursillo Family Picnic/Fundraiser—Aug 7, 2010 
 

 We are planning a Cursillo family picnic and fundraiser on Sat, August 

7th from 4-8 PM at 2000 Cedar Lane, at Dick and Gail Shriver’s home.  Com-

plete directions will be supplied later.  This picnic is for all Cursillistas and their 

families so put it on your calendar NOW! 
 Their will be a silent auction with all proceeds going to our Cursillo 

Movement to offset shortages incurred on weekends.  We will also have a 

horse-shoe tournament, badmitton, volleyball, karaoke and plenty of time to so-

cialize.  It is a pot-luck so bring something to share.   

 We need donations for the auction.  Contact Dick Shriver at 865-384-

2133 cell/865 688-8601 home. 

 We will have tents, so the picnic is a go--rain or shine.  More informa-

tion to follow.  Keep watching here and our website at 

http://www.knoxvillecursillo.org/ for more details. 
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